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• This Commission recommends that negotiations in Canada proceed on 
the basis of a broadly based, federal-provincial consensus, and that 
provinces be prepared to give legislative assent to the provisions of the 
arrangement, in keeping with the high degree of consultation that will be 
required to achieve federal-provincial consensus. We also recommend that 
in the longer term, Canadian governments establish a federal-provincial 
constitutional procedure: sections of the treaty that impose obligations on 
provinces would come into effect aéross Canada when two-thirds of 
provincial legislatures, representing at least half of Canada's population, 
passed resolutions in support of the treaty. 

• This Commission reconunends the formation of a three-tiered Canada-
U.S. intergovernmental institution to provide basic executive and 
administrative decisions; technical staff services; adjudication of 
complaints and appeals under the agreement. We further reconamend the 
following mechanisms: 

- A committee of national officials at the ministerial level to be 
responsible for the enforcement of the agreement's obligations 

- A supporting body of officiais  known as the "Canada-U.S. Trade 
Commission"(CUSTC) to manage non-tariff barriers, but subject to 
appellate review by the Ministerial Committee 
- A standing arbitral panel with binding powers as a board of last resort, 
to resolve disputes arising from conflicting interpretations of the 
agreement. Such a panel would consist of two Canadians, two 
Americans and one neutral member to be chosen by the members of the 
panel. 

• International trade and industrial policy are inextricably linked. In 
Canada, there is the added dimension of cultural and social implications. 
To undertake successful negotiations on freer trade with the United States 
will require an extraordinary management effort by the Government of 
Canada. Commissioners, while making no specific recommendation on 
how best to prepare the way for the negotiations, wish to express concern 
that the current federal departmental structure does not appear to provide 
the degree of integration required to carry out.a major negotiation of this 
kind. It may be that an Office of the Special Trade Negotiator should be 
established, and that the incumbent should report directly to the Prime 
Minister. 
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